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Mizpah Shrine 
Children’s Christmas Party

Saturday, December 3, 2022
9am-11am at the Mizpah Shrine Center

Breakfast
Santa

Music and Games for the kids
Free stockings for the kids

Bring your kids, grandkids, nieces, nephews, 
OR neighbor kids!!!



Mizpah Shrine Center Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday:  9am - 2:30pm

   Fraternally:  Jeff Baumgardner, Potentate Attest: Greg Romy, Recorder  
The purpose of these called meetings or events is to act upon any official business that may come before it. Your presence is requested.

 (260)426-4543 recorder@mizpahshrine.com www.mizpahshrine.com

The Allah Bi
Volume 22, Issue 6 

Published bi-monthly
(January, March, May, July, September, November)

Publication of Mizpah Shrine
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Phone:  260-426-4543

Fax:  260-426-4544

Article submissions:
allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com

Articles are due by the first of the 
month preceeding the mailing date

(February 1, April 1, June 1, August 1, 
October 1, December 1)

Mizpah Shrine Divan:
Jeff Baumgardner, Potentate
Steve Bates, Chief Rabban,

Aaron Murray, Assistant Rabban,
Brooks Targgart, High Priest  

& Prophet
Keith Jacobsen, Oriental Guide,

Greg Romy, Recorder,
Chris Sanders, Treasurer

You are hereby notified of the following meetings of the nobility to be held at:

MIZPAH SHRINE
1015A Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

EARTH MOVING - EXCAVATING - ENVIRONMENTAL
QUALIFIED M B E

COMPLETE SITE DEVELOPMENT

Fox Contractors Corp
5430 W. Ferguson Road

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46809-9612

Dallas D. Day
dday@foxcontractors.com

Fort Wayne (260)747-7461
Cell (260)410-7560
Fax (260)747-7717

Indy (317)769-6291
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Trustees:
Timothy Yagel (22)

Sam Winebrenner (23)
Jody Swaidner (24)

Finance Committee:
Ron Kohart (22)

Justin Klinger (23) 
Hal Harting (24)

Steve Sickafoose (25)
William Auer (26)

Representatives to the 
Imperial Council:

Jeff Baumgardner, Potentate
Steve Bates, Chief Rabban

Aaron Murray, Assistant Rabban,
Brooks Targgart, High Priest & Prophet

Legal Counsel:
Randy Hammond

November Stated Meeting
Wednesday, November 2 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm

December Meeting
Friday, December 2 • Meeting at 7:00pm
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Potentate’s Message ...
Hello everyone,

Greeting brother nobles. Hope this finds you all well, it’s been a busy month with 
the Sportsman’s raffle and GLSA. The Sportsman’s raffle was a great success. At 
GSLA another Potentate remarked to Connie, and I how impressed they were with 
our Sportsman Raffle. A special thanks to the horse patrol for coming to GLSA. They 
were amazing in bringing back the flags and taking first place. They rocked! While we 
were at GLSA the Ladies of the Nile had their tea. It was another success story for these 
ladies. They know how to put on a tea party! The one-day class in Warsaw was a success and 
we appreciate all the help it took to line it up. November 5th, Saudi Temple is having their ball at the Mizpah 
Shrine Center. November 12th will be the Veterans Day parade and the Oasis will be at the Temple.  December 
2nd will be elections. December 3rd is the Santa breakfast, and the Ladies Divan are organizing a Christmas-
tree raffle. The end of the year is approaching quickly, and I cannot say thank you enough for all the support 
you have given us through this year. 

Jeff, Potentate

 

Potentate’s Lady’s Message ...
Hello everyone, 

Hello everyone. Hope everyone is doing well and enjoying the beautiful fall foliage.
Fall is one of my favorite times of the year watching the beautiful leaves changing 
and the colors explode. It means kids trick or treating, getting ready for Thanksgiving 
and the smells of good food and the house filled with family. The bus trip to Frankenmuth 
will be in November.  Hopefully I’ll see some of you there. That’s a beautiful area to visit. 

The Ladies and I are going to host a Christmas tree raffle. Yoshi was gracious and let us be part 
of the Santa breakfast. We would like each club or unit to donate an artificial tree decorate for 
us to raffle. It could be the theme of your choice. Have fun with it. We would like them brought to 
the Shrine on December 1st and we will raffle them off the day of the Santa breakfast, December 
3rd. Proceeds will go to support the new sound system. Thank you again for all you do and all 
your support.

Connie



Ron’s Award
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Michael Coe                                   (260)424-6260

Slaughtering
Processing

Smoking
Retail

735 W. Market Street
Columbia City, IN 46725

(260) 248-8315
Bob Randy

Krider’s Meat Processing

Recorder’s Message ...
Hello Nobles,

Dues notifications were sent out in September. If you haven’t sent your payment in, please consider sending it in. No 
increases this year from Imperial or our Temple. This may change next year if our costs continue to grow.

Nobles will be able to pay their bills online this year. If you register on Web Fez , you can set up an account. Just go 
to Webfez.com and follow the prompts. You will need your Member ID and your Shrine ID. It will ask you to set up a 
password. You will then be able to view your account. 
You will also be able to put your ID card in an app. on your phone. No more carrying your card, just bring it up on your 
phone.
You will be able to change your address or your phone number. 
There will be a box to click onto that says pay online.
If you need any help with this, please call the office. We would love to help you.
We want as many people as possible using Web Fez.

I know a lot of you are not very good with computers, I am not either. I was able to set up my Web fez account in 
minutes. I could not believe how easy it was to pay online. I even downloaded my new Membership Card with ease.

Again, please let us help you with this process. Our phone number is 260-426-4543.

Please have a safe and healthy Fall.

Greg Romy
Recorder 2022
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Election – Special Notice ...
We will not have a stated meeting in December. However, we will have a meeting on Friday, 
December 2, 2022 for the purpose of electing officers, and representatives for the year 2023. This is 
not a dinner meeting, meeting starts at 7:00 pm.
Imperial Election Regulations 325.11 are as follows:
(a) Electioneering. A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple may print, publish and 
     circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a resume consisting of his educational 
     background, his vocational history, and his Masonic and Shrine record. Except as provided in the 
     prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating or distribution of resolutions, letters, tele-
     grams, tickets, email or other devices, by a unit, club, Noble, or group of Nobles, suggesting 
     recommending, opposing, or containing the names of proposed candidates for office in the temple 
     is prohibited.
(b) Expenditures Prohibited. The expenditure of money for gifts, favors, or entertainment on behalf of 
      a candidate for elected office is prohibited.
(c) Violation. For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may suspend and offending Noble, 
      and he may declare the election of the officers void and order a new election.
(d) Dues. Current 2022 dues card is necessary for admission.

Car Club ...
Fellow Noble’s

The wheelbarrow of cheer raffle at the Sportsman’s Raffle on September 10th was a huge suc-
cess again this year. Thank you to all who helped make this event successful.

The Car Club held our October meeting at the Shrine. This was the first time we brought our ladies 
to the Shrine on our stated meeting night. We all enjoyed great meals prepared in our own kitchen. 
After the meal, we had a short meeting where the following officers were elected:

• President: Dan Smith

• Vice President: Bob Bier

• Sec / Tres: Jody Swaidner

As a reminder, we hold our annual ‘Thank You’ event in April. We moved ours from the holiday 
timeframe as we all have so many commitments in December.

If you want to be part of the Car Club or just learn more about the Car Club, there is no better time 
than now. You are always welcome to drop in on our meetings (2nd Monday @ 6:30pm) there is 
plenty of room. You do not need to have a special interest car, just a desire to support the Shrine 
with a good group of people.

Don’t forget to reach out to a widow or Brother that you have not seen or talked with in a while. 
The holidays are supposed to be a time of celebration, but that is not always the case for every-
one. Check in on them, make sure they are ok, maybe check the batteries in their smoke detector 
or bring them lunch?

Tom Lehman
VP Car Club
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Give $100 And Feel 
Like A Million

Join the Shriner’s $100 Million Club
With your gift, you will receive a certificate and will be entitled

 to the $100 Million Club tassel holder ($10) on your fez. 
Not only will you be participating in the 

“WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY” 
but also in the 

“WORLD’S PUREST CHARITY”.
___ I would like to make a cash contribution at this time of at
       least $100, which is tax deductible.
       * Please make your check payable to: 
                    SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

___ I would like to make a contributaion using my credit card.
       * Please include credit card number & expiration date (MC, Visa, Discover)

Certificate Information
Person Donating ____________________________________
Unless specified otherwise, will also be the name on certificate

In Memory of / Honor of (circle one) ______________________

How would you like to receive your certificate?

(  ) Pick up in office - framed (  ) Stated Meeting - framed

Mail to:  ___________________________________________
       * Mail form to Mizpah Shrine; 1015 Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

Email to:  recorder@mizpahshrine.com
260-426-4543 • fax:  260-426-4544

$100 Million
Dollar Club 

In Honor of the Children – GLSA Salmon Derby 
			        Mizpah Shriners
In Memory of Heather (Jackson) Little – Dennis 
				          Bulger Family
In Memory of Gene Woodland – Blackford Co. 
				     Shrine Club
In Honor of the Children – Harlan Days
In Memory of Darrell Waddell – Great Lakes 
			                Shrine Association
In Memory of the Children – John Myers
In Memory of Larry Ashley – Dorothy L Winkle
In Memory of Jeannette Renbarger – Mr. & Mrs. 
				            Terry Hiple
In Memory of Leon Jones – Mizpah Shrine Class 
			         Directors
In Honor of The Children – Harold R Grebe II
In Honor of The Children – Michael & Angie 
			         Beauchamp
In Memory of Carol A. Johnson – Adams County 
				      Shrine Calliopers
In Honor of Dennis Schebig – George Goldsworthy
In Honor of Rhonda Coplin – Free & Accepted 	
			        Masons of IN Avilla 	
			        Lodge 460
In Honor of Barbara Wolf – Free & Accepted 	
			        Masons of IN Avilla 	
			        Lodge 460
In Honor of Sharon Mattay – Free & Accepted 	
			        Masons of IN Avilla 	
			        Lodge 460
In Honor of Brian Mattay – Free & Accepted 	
			        Masons of IN Avilla 	
			        Lodge 460
In Honor of Shirley Perrine – Free & Accepted 	
			        Masons of IN Avilla 	
			        Lodge 460
In Honor of Juniv Holbrook – Free & Accepted 	
			        Masons of IN Avilla 	
			        Lodge 460

Name
Michael A Dooley
Ronald Lee Glassley
CG Freeman
Larry G Jenks
R Wyatt Weaver, Jr. MD
Leon A Jones
Stanley L. Sickafoose
Rex E Whitcomb
Philip W Dickes

D.O.B. 
6/20/41
5/21/49
9/27/33

10/13/43
10/9/45
3/30/36
8/19/45
9/21/40
5/18/31

Creation
5/6/89

11/22/03
12/2/89
12/3/83

11/30/68
12/1/79

11/22/03
11/25/67
5/21/60

Passed
12/9/21
8/12/22
8/12/22
8/17/22
8/23/22
8/26/22
9/17/22
9/20/22
9/30/22
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UPCOMING ACTIVITES FOR KHYBER CLUB ARE AS FOLLOWS:

November – Ladies night 4 th Tues at Don Hall’s Factory at 6 pm.
December, January, and February – Dark.  Some of our members will be hunting good watering holes in the 
south.   
March – We will have all of our Snowbirds back (probably).  The meeting on the 4th Tuesday .... no Trap ......
 
Pistol and Rifle can be shot at Izzak Walton upon notice.
Trap Sunday mornings 
9:00 AM at Izzak Walton open to public ....
 
Bud Rothgeb
Secretary

Khyber Club ...

Nobles,

	 It’s time to start thinking about the Mizpah Shrine Circus. We are excited to host the 
2023 production on January 27th through the 29th. Once again there will be one 
performance on Friday the 27th at 7pm. Saturday will include three performances at 10am, 
2:30pm, and the final performance at 7pm. The weekend wraps up with a 1pm show.

	 In an effort to keep the Mizpah Circus affordable for the entire family, ticket prices will 
remain $25 for premium seating, $20 for mid-level seating, and only $16 for budget seating. 
The circus is northeast Indiana’s longest running family event. We are trying to do every-
thing we can to keep it a fun event that the entire family can enjoy together.

	 The Circus Coloring Book continues to be an affordable souvenir for children to take 
home and enjoy long after the circus is done. You can do your part by selling adds that will 
be accompanied by a fun activity for the kids to experience. This year a full page add can 
be purchased for $200. A half page for $100. A quarter page is only $25. Entries must be 
turned in by November 11th, 2022. Please contact anyone on the Circus Committee to learn 
how to be involved.

	 Look for your Circus Coupons to arrive in November. Tickets go on sale on Thanks-
giving Day, so tell your friends about the benefits of purchasing early. Tickets make great 
Christmas gifts and create family memories that will be talked about all year. Please proudly 
spread the word about this year’s production. It is going to be great.

	 Mizpah Shrine Circus Transportation Dinner will
be on January 3rd at 6pm at the Mizpah Shrine Center.

Steve Trump
Circus Chairman



Calendar of Events Around Mizpah
   December  Calendar	    Event 
 Thursday	 December 1st	      Horse Patrol
 Friday	 	 December 2nd     Mizpah Election 
	 	 	 	       of Officers
 Saturday	 December 3rd      Mizpah Children’s 	
	 	 	                   Christmas Party
				          Racing Shriners
 Wednesday	 December 7th      Bagpipers
 Thursday	 December 8th      Vette’s
				          Legion of Honor
 Saturday	 December 10th    Hillbillies
 Monday	 December 12th    Car Club
				          Director’s Staff
 Tuesday	 December 13th    Class Directors
				          Scottish Rite Stated 
				          Meeting
 Wednesday	 December 14th    Bagpipers
				          Kosciusko County SC
				          Lagrange County SC
				          Randolph County SC
				          Daughters of the Nile
 Thursday	 December 15th    Flying Shriners
		                               Mizmur Shrine Club
 Monday	 December 19th     Yoshi
 Tuesday	 December 20th     Radio Unit
		                                Media Unit
 Wednesday	 December 21st      Bagpipers
		                                Huntington County SC
		                                Pokagon SC
		                                Flying Shriners
		                                Hospital Unit
		                                Jay County SC
 Thursday	 December 22nd    Whitley County SC
 Saturday	 December 24th     Blackford County
 Monday	 December 26th     Antique Power
 Tuesday	 December 27th     Khyber Gun Club
				            Adams County SC
		                                Clowns
 Wednesday	 December 28th     Bagpipers
		                                Samsar
		                                Hapzim
		                                Wabash County SC
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   November  Calendar		E vent 
 Wednesday	 November 2nd	 Mizpah Stated 
            				    Meeting
					     Bagpipers
 Thursday	 November 3rd	 Horse Patrol 
 Saturday	 November 5th	 Veteran’s Day
	 	 	 	 	 Parade 
					     Racing Shriners
 Tuesday	 November 8th	 Class Directors
					     Scottish Rite Stated 		
					     Meeting
 Wednesday	 November 9th	 Bagpipers
					     Kosciusko County SC
					     Lagrange County SC
					     Randolph County SC
					     Daughters of the Nile
 Thursday	 November 10th	 Vette’s
					     Legion of Honor
 Saturday	 November 12th	 Hillbillies
 Monday	 November 14th	 Car Club
					     Director’s Staff
 Tuesday	 November 15th	 Radio Unit
					     Media Unit
 Wednesday	 November 16th	 Bagpipers
					     Huntington County SC
					     Pokagon SC
					     Hospital Unit
					     Jay County SC
 Thursday	 November 17th	 Flying Shriners
					     Mizmur Shrine Club
 Monday	 November 21st	 Yoshi
 Tuesday	 November 22nd	 Khyber Gun Club
					     Adams County SC
					     Clowns
 Wednesday	 November 23rd	 Samsar
					     Bagpipers
					     Hapzim
					     Wabash County SC
 Thursday	 November 24th	 Whitley County SC
 Saturday	 November 26th	 Decorate the Temple
					     Blackford County SC
 Monday	 November 28th	 Antique Power
 Wednesday	 November 30th	 Bagpipers
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Veteran’s Day
Parade

Saturday, November 5th

Staging at State and Parnel – 10am
Step-off at 11am

Oasis at the
Mizpah Shrine Center
following the parade

Saturday, January 7th 
at the 

Mizpah Shrine Center

• Pote’s Aide Meeting
• Unit Head Meeting

• Van Drivers Training

MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW
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COMMERCIAL
WAREHOUSE &
CARTAGE, INC

Gregg Parrish, President
3402 Meyer Road
Fort Wayne, IN 

Phone:  (260) 426-7825
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My FezCard Viewer and Newly Designed Digital Membership Card
It has happened before; you arrive at the temple for a stated meeting or Shrine event and forgot 
your membership (dues) card – if only you had a digital version on your smartphone.
Problem solved! 

Shriners International is excited to announce the all-new My FezCard Viewer app and newly de-
signed 2023 digital membership card. 

My FezCard Viewer
The My FezCard Viewer app gives you immediate access to your digital membership card on your 
smartphone without the need to carry a physical card in your wallet.  Additional benefits of the My 
FezCard Viewer include a unique QR code function that allows you to check in for stated meetings 
at your temple, club or unit, earn award points, enter raffle drawings and more!

Search for “My FezCard Viewer” on the Apple App Store or on Google Play to download the app 
on your mobile device.

For Nobles that do not own a smartphone, the local Temple, Club, or Unit can scan the QR code 
on your existing gold-colored membership hard card to instantly determine membership status and 
check-in for stated meetings/events. 

Newly Designed Membership Card
Equally exciting is the launch of the newly designed membership card.  Nobles who pay their 2023 
dues will have immediate access to their newly designed, black digital membership card!

Prior to paying 2023 dues, the digital membership card on the My FezCard Viewer app will appear 
as the gold version.

If you need assistance downloading the My FezCard Viewer app please contact FIS via their inci-
dent system at webfezfeedback@shrinenet.org.  For all other questions please contact 
membership@shrinenet.org.

Gerard Bakker
James Womack
Jack Williams
Jerry Wilkerson
Jackie Wickliffe
Larry Whetstone
Russell Wells
Steven Shaffner
Donald Roe

David Kerchenfaut
Robert Hilligoss
Angus Giant
James Fred Diehl
Frank Dickason
Don Dennis
William Connelly
Dencil Chapman

Fred Diehl with Potentate 
Jeff Baumgardner

Jackie Wickliffe with 
Potentate 

Jeff Baumgardner
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 Download My FezCard Viewer – iPhone
	 1. Open the App Store on your phone.
	 2. Search for “My FezCard Viewer and click 
	     on the icon.
	 3. Click the “Install” button to install 
	     My FezCard Viewer.

 Using My FezCard Viewer
	 1. Open My FezCard Viewer. Enter your 
	     Shrine ID and Last Name. Type your 
	     Temple Name and click on it to highlight it 
	     as below. Click the “REGISTER” button 
	     at the bottom. You will only need to 
	     register the first time you open the app.

	
	 2. At the bottom of the screen, you will have 
	     two options:  Shrine Card and QR Code. 
	     The screenshot below shows the Shrine 
	     Card option.

	 3. You can click “QR Code” at the bottom or 
	     swipe the screen to the left to view the QR 
	     Code for easy scanning at the Temple 
	     events and functions.

  

 
 Download My FezCard Viewer – Android
	 1. Open the Google Play Store on your 
	     phone.
	 2. Search for “My FezCard Viewer and click 
	     on the icon.
	 3. Click the “Install” button to install 
	     My FezCard Viewer.

 Using My FezCard Viewer
	 1. Open My FezCard Viewer. Enter your 
	     Shrine ID and Last Name. Type your 
	     Temple Name and click on it to highlight it 
	     as below. Click the “REGISTER” button 
	     at the bottom. You will only need to 
	     register the first time you open the app.

	
	
	 2. At the top of the screen, you will have two 
	     options:  Shrine Card and QR Code. The 
	     screenshot below shows the Shrine Card 
	     option.

	 3. You can click “QR Code” at the top or 
	     swipe the screen to the left to view the QR 
	     Code for easy scanning at the Temple 
	     events and functions.

How to Download And Use My FezCard Viewer



The Nobles and their Ladies listed drove Mizpah Shrine vans transporting our patient-champions and 
their parents to Chicago or Cincinnati the last few weeks.
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Mizpah Van Schedulers
Elkhart

Neil Pittenger - 574-215-2603
Bill Roose - 574-361-7922
Fort Wayne Area

Jerry Willman - 260-483-4226
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Noble Co.
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Hospital NEWS

Interested in becoming a driver? Contact one of the Schedulers 
or the Mizpah Shrine office 
TODAY!!

Mizpah Shrine is inviting you to a scheduled 
Zoom meeting.

 Topic:  HOSPITAL VAN DRIVERS' TRAINING
 Time: May 7, 2022 08:00 AM Eastern Time   (US and Canada)

 Join Zoom Meeting
 https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81097874705

 Meeting ID: 810 9787 4705

Grant
August

CHICAGO: 
1 Trips, 1 Patient 
Miles Driven: 425

Drivers:
Kip Worrel
Bob Surber

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties
September
CHICAGO: 

6 Trips, 6 Patients 
Miles Driven:  1,971

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (2)
Gary Soblotne
Ed Tutwiler (3)

Trent Heidorn (3)
Hal Harting
Don Shively

Duane Targgart

Grant/Blackford Co.
Roger Beck 765-661-2978 or 

765-674-5831
LaGrange/Steuben

Don Shively - 260-833-4884
Ray Hoover 260-463-3179

Chuck Miller - 260-854-2964

Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties

August
CHICAGO: 

9 Trips, 6 Patients 
Miles Driven:  3,009

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (7)

Gary Soblotne (2)
Ed Tutwiler (4)
Trent Heidorn

John Wilhelm (3)
Fort Wayne

August
CHICAGO: 

4 Trips, 6 Patients
Drivers:
Arlie Elam

Barry Richards
Dennis Schebig (3)

Dewey Senger
Doug Brouwer
Jerry Willman

Fort Wayne
September
CHICAGO: 

6 Trips, 106 Patients
Drivers:

Doug Brouwer (3)
Bob Evers
Ron Hall

Grant Humbarger
Jesse Jackson

Dennis Schebig (4)
Jerry Willman

Noble
August

CHICAGO: 
7 Trips, 7 Patients 
Miles Driven: 1,997

Drivers:
Robert Brooks (2)
Dennis Paternos-

ter(2)
Dennis (Nub) Lowry 

(2)
Bill Beatty
Larry Lant

Jake Dermott
Terry Dermott
Leonard Kline
Robert Evers

Noble
September
CHICAGO: 

6 Trips, 7 Patients 
Miles Driven: 1,276

Drivers:
Dennis (Nub) Lowry 

(2)
Bill Beatty (2)
Jake Dermott

Robert Evers (2)
Doug Brouwer



Daughters of the Nile ...
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Hello Everyone,
The ladies of Teti Sheri have been working extremely hard the past few months, but 
were rewarded with successful fundraisers! The Sportsman’s Raffle, Autumn Tea, 
Craft/ Vendor Show are now behind us. BUT we want to thank the gentlemen of Mizpah for being 
such a HUGE part of our Autumn Tea! We love having you because you make it even more fun! 
We are slowing down for November & December. On Dec. 8th we will be having a free game night 
open to all of you! Everyone carry in a snack and share! More information will be coming! We are 
having a wine tasting on January 14. On February 12 we are having a Valentine Euchre Tourna-
ment. February 25 it’s a CHILI COOKOFF!! Do YOU have what it takes to win a chili cook off??? 
Look for more information in the new year!
I want to thank EVERYONE for everything that you’ve 
helped with so far this year!!
Nile Love, 
Stephanie Baker, Queen

Horse Patrol ...
As summer comes to a close, hopefully all your hay is in the barn. The Horse Patrol is getting ready to change its 
activities for the cooler months. This has been a very full summer. Full of parades, our trip to Imperial in Minne-
apolis MN and our recent trip to Ann Arbor MI for GLSA.

Our 68th annual Mizpah Shrine Charity Horse Show is in the books. This year’s show had a new look. The look 
started with our expanded program. Program chairman, Justin Smith and his volunteers worked hard to make this 
program a great addition to our show. The number of show classes was revamped, and we were able to provide 
payback in each class because of wonderful sponsors that stepped forward to sponsor classes. We completely 
filled our barns and had over 100 horses showing. Brett Anderson and Bob Dumford managed a wonderful show. 
There were many other volunteers who helped make this a very successful endeavor. Our largest show class this 
year was our Open walk/trot Western Pleasure “Mizpah Shrine Horse Patrol Memorial”. This class was dedicated 
to the many members we have lost in the past years. There were over 30 riders in this class. An unexpected 
novice showed in the Palomino Halter class. John VanVoorst and Lucky participated to check off a bucket list item. 
They managed to ribbon in their first show.

One of the new additions to our horse show was a music concert Saturday evening after the competition. The 
band, All Gone Blue, provided music and kept everyone entertained. This activity was so well received we believe 
it will have a place in next year’s show. All of these weekend activities helped us generate well over $15,000 to 
send to the hospital.

We participated in the Sportsman’s Raffle and had a very good turnout. We had one winner in our golf shoot out 
and sold all of our tickets for our fish finder and crossbow. It was a great afternoon meeting new people and see-
ing old friends. Thank you to all the volunteers who worked with Steve Cowan and his team to make the Sports-
man’s Raffle an excellent event.

We traveled to Ann Arbor MI for GLSA. Our riders took first place in the drill competition. We also brought home 
the winner’s flag for the parade competition. This year’s Great Lakes Horse Patrol President, Steve Scott, turned 
over the reins to Jerry Jenkins for the 2023 GLSA in Evansville.

Get your tickets from any Horse Patrol member for the Fall Fling that will be held on November 4th. A good time 
will be had by all.

The last news is that we held our officer election recently. Our officers for 2023 will be TJ Yagel, President; Brett 
Anderson, President Elect; John Fosnaugh, VP; Steve Scott, Secretary; and John VanVoorst, Treasurer/Business 
Manager.

Until next time,
Mizpah Horse Patrol



Mizpah Shrine Center
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805

ELECTION OF OFFICERS
Friday, December 2nd at 7PM

Mizpah Shrine Center
No Dinner • PLEASE HAVE 2022 DUES CARD


